
Hi BSC members, and welcome to September!

COVID-19 restrictions have relaxed A TINY BIT, and I’m not sure 

about you, but that gives me hope.  Hope that we will soon be gathering 

for some good shagging and beach music.  Hope that we can assemble 

safely and carefully for our monthly business meetings.  Hope that 

we can resume other Shag Club activities and parties.  Yes, HOPE is a good thing!

A very important GOOD piece of news:  The ACSC/SOS boards are honoring the 

2020 SOS cards for the entire 2021 calendar of events! Purchase of 2021 cards is 

not necessary. If you never got your 2020 card, Edith Loy has about 50 more on 

hand that you may purchase for $30.  There will be no 2021 cards printed – 2020 

cards will continue to be sold through next year.

Your BSC Board of Directors just met, so rest assured that business as usual is still 

going on behind-the-scenes.  We discussed remaining club business such as 

nominations, elections, and perhaps our first real BUSINESS MEETING since March!  

More details are provided in this newsletter issue, so please plan to attend, but 

only if you feel safe and are willing to take necessary precautions.  It’ll be so good 

to see club members, even at a 6 foot distance!

While 2020 has been a year to remember, I pray that 2021 will go the other 

extreme for a BETTER year to remember!  There’s a lot of making up to do, and I 

know BSC members are up for the challenge.  We still have parties on the calendar.  

Our Halloween party (10/30/20), is still undecided, dependent on the COVID 

restrictions at that time.  The annual Christmas party (12/12/20) needs to happen 

so that we can install 2021 BSC officers.  Finally, our New Year’s Eve party 12/31/20 

– aren’t you looking forward to ringing in 2021 and a new beginning?!!

Having mentioned all of these upcoming parties, I surely hope that you are all still 

reading your monthly newsletters, checking the BSC website, and BSC Facebook 

page, and reading emails for any current developments.  Activity will be picking up 

now that the restrictions are ‘easing’ a bit.  If you have any questions, do not 

hesitate to call me or any of your officers or board members. We are here for you!  

Everyone have a wonderful and safe September.  I’m sending much love and 

reminding you:  “Don’t Forget the Basics!”
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Judy Bateman 9/1
Charles Jones 9/2
Buddy Richardson 9/3
Mary Shelton 9/5
Rick Burnham 9/6
Mike Wilson 9/6
Marcia Shreve 9/13
Jane Williamson 9/13
Ronnie Gregory 9/15
Kay Jones 9/15
Ron Fogleman 9/18
Candy Brooks 9/21
Bonnie Gates 9/22
Bob Peterson 9/23
Shine Oliver 9/24
Teresa Upchurch 9/25
Dianne Fogleman 9/26
Amber Allen 9/30

No update from Rack N Rolls. The Board is 
hopeful that we can hold some of the parties 
later in the year if COVID restrictions are lifted.

Looking into virtual fund-raising 
events and having some in-person business 
meetings.

The Board reviewed the election 
process and looked into creative ways to elect 
new officers according to the Club Bylaws. 

The Board made a motion to extend 
membership to all CURRENT members for 
2021. No additional fees for current 
members. Only new members would pay the 
membership fee.



October
Birthdays

Top 40 Beach Music Songs of 2019 by The ABSCDJ

1 I Ain’t Leaving Mississippi Jaye Hammer

2 Got To Be You Dr. Victor

3
San Miguel 

Delbert McClinton and Self-
Made Men

4 Call My Wife Linsey Alexander

5 Lady Soul Temptations

6 Little Miss Night And Day Boz Scaggs

7 Baby Come Back Home Mr. X (Mark Safford)

8 Black Coffee And Cigarettes Mighty Mo Rodgers

9 Cry To Me Solomon Burke

10 Bright Peter White

11 We Ain’t Leavin’ Carolina Too Much Sylvia

12 Come Get To This Marvin Gaye

13 Going Home To Jesus Clovers 

14
Come Get To This/ Steppin’ 
Out Tonight L.J. Reynolds

15 Sugar Pie Honey Bunch Kid Rock

16 Hold On To The Blues Lonne Givens

17 In This Mess Snooky Pryor

18 I Used To Cry Mercy, Mercy Lamplighters

19 I Can’t Think Band of Oz

20 Let’s Walk Austin De Lone

21 Stand By Man Mister Sam

22 Swing It Lomax

23 Can’t Stop The Feeling Justin Timberlake

24
Marvin Gaye 

Charlie Puth and Meghan 
Trainor

25 Who’s Gonna Baby You Anne Cochran & Abe LaMarca

26 Who’s Rockin’ You Donnie Ray

27 8-3-1 Lisa Stansfield 

28 Ms. Grace Tymes

29 Back In The Day Café André Lee 

30 The Walk Mayer Hawthorne

31 Barefootin’ Scotty McCreery

32 Sweetness Of Your Love L.U.S.T

33 Are You Ready 2-Luv Lebrado

34 Come And Get Your Love Entertainers

35 Getaway Car Daryl Hall and John Oates

36 How Do You Stop James Brown

37
I Don’t Wanna Be Without 
You James Hunter Six

38 Door Knob And A Mop Holiday Band

39 Give Me You Billy Ward and the Dominoes

40 Whatever It Takes James Hunter Six

What ever you do and wherever 
you go, have fun and stay safel!

Gary Jones 10/1
Teresa Jones 10/3
Mike Valle 10/4
Cookie Woods 10/5
Fred May 10/6
Tommy Stafford 10/7
Cindy Foust 10/9
Kim Dawson 10/10
David Oakley 10/10
Carolyn Williams10/20
Yvonne Hager 10/21
Steve McHone 10/21



SUNSHINE NEWS
Mary Gregory had a mild Heart Attach, surgery to insert 2 stints and is home doing well.

Former member Denise Upchruch passed away on August 13, 2020.

Judy Smith, long time member of BSC, passed away August 24, 2020.

Kim Sellars had a total knee replacement on August 18tth.  She is home and recuperating well. 

Doug Keaton had same day surgery on September 2.  He is home and recuperating.

On behalf of the Burlington Shag Club, cards are sent to our members to give them words of encouragement and 
to let them know they are not alone, that their shag friends are lifting them up in prayer and that they are loved!

September Friday Shag nights are still on hold as we wait for Rack N Rolls     
to re-open.  However, the September Business Meeting will be held 
September 11, 2020 from 7pm-8pm as scheduled.  This will be an outdoor 
meeting at Ronnie and Mary Gregory's Warehouse, Parr and Davis Co. 
address:

1015 Davis Lane
Graham, NC 27253

Your safety and comfort is very important to us. Please be sure to bring a chair, wear a mask, bring 
personal hand sanitizer, and practice 6ft social distancing. Please do not attend if feeling sick or have a 
fever. During the 2.5 phase of COVID-19 restrictions, we can have up to 50 members at an outdoor 
event. With the exception of November election night, business meeting attendance averages 35 
members. We will make adjustments in the unlikely event we exceed the allowance. 

It's been a long time since our last meeting and we have important shag club business to discuss. At 
this meeting we will also be distributing nomination forms for the upcoming 2021 Officers and Two 
Board members election.

We understand that some members even with the relaxed restrictions may be unable or uncomfortable 
with attending club business meetings for health or other reasons. Please know that the board is here to 
listen to any concerns pertaining to the club. Send us an email or give us a call. The board continues to 
meet regularly and will address any members questions or concerns.

Thank you for allowing us to serve the club!
Burlington Shag Club Board and Officers The Burlington Shag 

Club Board is happy to announce 
that 2020 BSC club  memberships are extended 
through 2021. 

Thank you Burlington Shag Club members for 
patiently waiting for our club to re-open. We 
can not wait to see club members back on the 
dance floor and enjoying some beach boogie 
and blues!



www.burlingtonshagclub.com
www.shagdance.com
www.shagtour.com
https://www.facebook.com/ 
groups/burlingtonshagclub
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Schedule of Events

Newsletter deadline for the September issue is September 28h.  Please 
email  any items you want to be considered for publication to 

darlenejoakley@gmail.com


